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PUBLIC POLICY ROUNDTABLE DELIBERATES TARGETING CRITERIA FOR GLOBAL AIDS FUND

Ann Arbor, MI, January 8, 2003-A Public Policy Roundtable sponsored by UNAIDS met today to recommend reform proposals concerning the targeting criteria of the Global AIDS Fund.  

Invited participants included representatives of countries from each part of the world, international and pharmaceutical corporations, and service and advocacy organizations.  

In the morning session, each country/organization presented its individual reform proposal.  Major themes from these proposals included country autonomy, targeting particular groups within countries versus focusing funding on all affected citizens within countries, prevention versus treatment, and focusing on poor countries without ignoring middle income countries with emerging AIDS epidemics.

In the afternoon session, the group drafted criteria for countries that the Global Fund will target, as well as targeting criteria for proposals from these countries.  The suggested criteria for countries are (in order of priority): 

1. Countries with high absolute numbers or percentages of people infected with HIV/AIDS and low HDI .

2. Countries with low HDI and high or increasing incidence of infection.

3. Countries with medium HDI and high absolute numbers or percentages of people infected with HIV/AIDS.

4. Countries with medium HDI and high or increasing incidence of infection.

The suggested criteria for proposals are (not in order of priority):

1. Successful, existing multi/bilateral programs that prevent and help in treatment.

2. Balance between prevention and treatment.

3. Clearly identified population segment that is disproportionately affected or at risk.

4. Reporting mechanisms for evaluation of effectiveness

The session on January 9 will begin with a discussion and refinement of these criteria, followed by adoption of a reform proposal regarding targeting of Global Fund resources.

